
To UAAT’s International Partner University Alliance/System, 

On behalf of the University Academic Alliance in Taiwan (UAAT), I would like to extend our 

deepest gratitude for your support in promoting and recommending candidates for the 2024 

UAAT International Young Visiting Scholar Program. To further strengthen scholar exchanges, 

we are pleased to announce that applications for the 2025 UAAT International Young Visiting 

Scholar Program are now open (please refer to Attachments 1 & 2). 

This mobility program invites young scholars from UAAT’s international partner university 

alliances and systems to undertake short-term visits (1–3 months) at UAAT member universities, 

enabling them to build professional networks and explore potential collaborations in research, 

teaching, innovation, and entrepreneurship. 

We would greatly appreciate your support in promoting this opportunity within your university 

system/alliance and identifying outstanding candidates for recommendation. Scholars may 

apply either individually or through your alliance’s nomination (see Attachment 3_List of the 

Recommended Candidates), with an application deadline of April 14, 2025 for both options. 

Individual applicants should submit their materials directly to the UAAT Secretariat. For 

nominees recommended by your alliance, we would be grateful if you/nominees could compile 

and submit their complete application materials together by the application deadline. If any of 

your recommended candidates require support during the application process, such as assistance 

in identifying a suitable host scholar or institution, please feel free to reach out to us.  

We hope this program will further enrich academic collaboration, facilitate talent exchange, and 

strengthen the ties between your university system/alliance and UAAT. The attachments 

mentioned above can be downloaded from this link https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1N-

gvNWUzkAaftomWsCfxdKODCsRov-Mi?usp=sharing. Should you require any further 

information or assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. We truly appreciate your support 

and look forward to continued collaboration. 

 

 

With best regards, 

Dr. Ya-Ping Chiu 

Deputy Officer 

UAAT Secretariat 

Deputy Vice President for Research and Development 

National Taiwan University 
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